
Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents. 

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment.  

Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family. 

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com to learn about the Catholic faith. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of  

Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org. 

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net. 

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel. 

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884. 

 
GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. 
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland 

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
826 West Central Ave.         Davidsonville, Maryland 21035 

 

Parish Mission 
“Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community” 

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at www.holyfamilychurch.com 
Bulletin Deadline:  Monday at  8:00 a.m. 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY 
 

Holy Family 
Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday,  Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) 

Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00pm, Sunday: 8:30am and 10:30am (Church) 

Our Lady  of  Perpetual  Help,  Edgewater  .  .  .  .  . 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 
Saturday: 4:00p.m.   Sunday: 10:00a.m. 1:30p.m. (Spanish) 

Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m. 

Our Lady of  Sorrows , Owensville  .  .  .  .  .  . 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 
Saturday: 4:30p.m.       Sunday: 8:00a.m. & 10:30a.m. 

 Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m. 

Directors of Youth Ministry: (ext.85)………...…….  
Director of Music Ministry (ext. 36)………………… Ron Brown 
Hall Manager/Building Operations (ext. 27)..…..Louisa Woolery 
“Virtus” (Stand) Coordinator 
 
Office of Religious Education 410-798-5680 
Director (ext. 30)……………………………………..Dodie Seppi 
Office Assistant (ext. 62)…………………...…..…….Lisa Delgado 
Coordinator of Sacramental Prep.(ext. 29) ………..Beth Supple 
 
School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) ........................... 410-519-2285 
www.schooloftheincarnation.org 
 

Parish Office (Washington line) ................................301-261-7399 
                        (Baltimore line) ...................................410-269-0586 
FAX .............................................................................410-798-5315 
 
Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30a.m.-4:30p.m; Friday 8:30a.m.- Noon 
 
Pastor (ext. 32) ………………...……..….........Fr. Michael Jendrek 
Permanent Deacon ……………….……………Dcn.Doug Lovejoy 
Permanent Deacon ……………….………Dcn.Moise DeVillier, Jr. 
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)………………….……...Donna Wardrup 
Receptionist (ext. 21)……………………….. ..........  Jeanne Collins 
Office Assistant (ext. 23)……………………………Mara Barnett 
Accountant (ext. 22) ..................................................... Jean Phillips  
Maintenance (ext. 49)……………………………….. Bobby Jones 
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)……..…...Margaret Wood 
Director of Family & Fellowship Ministry (ext. 34)…Cyndi Zajic 
Graphics and Website Manager ………………...…...Sara Baron 

SEPTEMBER 3, 2023 



Mon. 9:00 a.m. 
 

In honor to recognize the many 
contributions workers have made 
to America’s strength, prosperity 
and well being. 

Tues. 9:00 a.m. For the repose of the soul of Mary 
Eshman 

Wed. 9:00 a.m. 
 

For the repose of the soul of Luis 
Rodriguez 

Thurs.  9:00 a.m. For the repose of the soul of 
Elizabeth Wolcott 

Fri. 9:00 a.m. For the repose of the soul of Lucille 
Lins 

Sat. 5:00 p.m. For the repose of the soul of Tom 
Schall 

Sun. 8:30 a.m.  For the repose of the soul of 
Jessica Clark and for the intentions 
of our Parishioners 

Sun. 10:30 a.m. For the repose of the souls of Jerry 
and Pat Vaeth 

PRAY FOR: Leon Kukla, Moira Dehn, 
Sonny Cave, Dawn Witz, Beth Grayson, 
Brandon Peters, Linda Kline, Candy 
Turner, Paul McMenamin, Joseph 
Pazulski, Hazel Garland, Gene Baez, Bo 
Thoms,  Melia Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, 

Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair,  
Augusta Hunt, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell,  Maria Witz, 
Morgan Earp, Oliver Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, 
Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, 
Mike Greenwell, Liam O’Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi 
Woepler, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, 
Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah 
Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve 
Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri 
McCarthy, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, 
Anita Stuck, Jim & Deb Powers, Steve Kuchta, Alfiya and 
for those on the prayer network.    

Sept. 4– Sept. 11 

~ Pastor’s Note ~ 

 We now have two new cedar flower boxes at the 
front doors of our Church. I thank Gerry Coffman for building 
these beautiful flower boxes which are presently displaying 
yellow chrysanthemums.  

 Do you have an urn in your home containing the 
ashes of a loved one who you would like to have buried in a 
Catholic Cemetery? The Archdiocese of Baltimore can 
provide a final resting place for your loved one. The urns are 
placed together in one vault and are buried at Holy Cross 
Cemetery here in Anne Arundel County. The fee is $350 for 
the burial with a Prayer Service. The burial takes place 
annually in November near All Souls Day.  Please contact Fr. 
Patrick Carrion at the Office of Cemetery Management at 410
-547-5375 or email pcarrion@archbalt.org. 

 In helping prepare our high school youth in their 
preparation to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation in the 
Spring of 2024, I need adults and recent Confirmandi to be 
small group discussion leaders at the monthly Confirmation 
meetings. The meetings will be held on Mondays once a 
month from 7pm to 8:30pm. The first meeting for our new 
Confirmation Candidates will be on Monday, September 25th.  
Ginny Dauses will be the presenter at the Confirmation 
meetings. I will be assisting at all the Confirmation meetings. 
Please email me at michael.jendrek@hfccmail.org to help 
with our Confirmation Candidates. 

 Our Parish Ministry Fair is next weekend, September 
9th & 10th. Members of our various parish ministries will be 
available to talk with you about their respectful ministry. 
During this coming week, I invite all parishioners to pray 
about how you can share your talents, time and faith in the 
various ministries of our parish. Join us for Wine and Cheese 
on Saturday or Coffee and Donuts on Sunday at the Ministry 
Fair next weekend. 

 Our 11th Annual Golf Tournament is only weeks 
away (Monday, September 25th) at Renditions Golf Club. Join 
us for a fun filled day of golf followed by a delicious dinner. 
Would you like to have your company name on one of the  
Tee Boxes? Do you have sports memorabilia or artwork for 
our silent auction? For all inquires or to register, contact Chris 
Jedry at 443-474-8395 or email at jeds527@gmail.com. I 
look forward to being with you on the 25th! See the 
announcement on pg. 3 of this bulletin lower rt. corner for 
more details.   
 The Little Sisters of the Poor will be visiting here at 
Holy Family next weekend, September 9th & 10th, and 
asking for our support for the residents living in their home in 
Baltimore. Your support is greatly appreciated.  
 “That Man is You” is coming to Holy Family starting 
Saturday, September 16th. “That Man is You” is for all the 
men of the parish, providing a forum for friendship and growth 
in faith. I invite all men to join us for our kickoff on Saturday, 
September 16th in rooms 12 & 13 for breakfast and 
fellowship. We will begin at 7am and end soon after 8am.  
  Lastly, have a safe and blessed Labor Day this 
Monday. The Parish Office will be closed but Mass will be 
celebrated at 9am in the Chapel. 

Blessings, 

 
23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, Sept 9 & 10 

 First Reading: Ezekiel 33:7-9 
 Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 
 Second Reading: Romans 13:8-10 
 Gospel: Matthew 18:15-20 

HVAC CAMPAIGN: As of August 27th, we 
have received $151,123.50. These gifts, 
combined with the $50,000 from our reserve 

fund, gives us a total of $201,123.50 or 32% towards our goal of 
$630,000!   

"Whoever wishes to come after me must deny himself, take up his 
cross, and follow me. For whoever wishes to save his life will lose 

it, but whoever loses his life for my sake will find it.  
What profit would there be for one to gain the whole world and 
forfeit his life? Or what can one give in exchange for his life?"  

Mt 16:24b-26 



DAVIDSONVILLE, MD 

Sun. 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Blessing of the Backpacks during the 
Masses, Unity Hall 
Prayer Team Ministry after the 8:30am & 
10:30am Mass, Unity Hall 
Baptisms 11:45am, Chapel 

Mon. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Parish Office Closed 
Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel 

Tues. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Women’s Cursillo Group, 9:30am-11am, 
Room 14 
Caregiver Support Group 10am-Noon, 
Library 
RCIA 7pm-8:30pm, Rooms 10,11 

Wed. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Confessions 5pm, Church 
Secular Franciscans Meeting 7pm-9pm, 
Rooms 10,11 

Thurs. 
 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Pastoral Team Meeting 10am, Library 
Prayer Hour 7pm, Chapel 
Traditional Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, 
Unity Hall 

Fri. 
 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Friday Fellowship 9:30am, Lower Gallery 
Disciples in Christ 10am-11:30am,  
Rooms 12, 13 

Sat.  Adoration continues, Oratory 
Wine and Cheese Fellowship after the 5pm 
Mass, Lower Gallery 
Ministry Fair 4pm-7pm, Rooms 10-18 

STOCK DONATIONS TO HOLY 
FAMILY: Donating appreciated stock is 
an efficient way to make a charitable 
gift.  It’s easy and it saves the donor from 
paying capital gains taxes.  If you itemize 

your deductions you are eligible to deduct the full fair 
market value of the stock, up to IRS limits.   Effectively 
you’re able to contribute 20% more than if you sold the 
stock and paid capital gains taxes. Please contact Donna 
at office@hfccmail.org  for information on the process for 
doing this.  

 
 
 
 

 
 

August 26th & 27th 
 

Offertory $3,507 
Building & Maintenance (HVAC) $2,290 

Poor Box (Hawaii Relief) $2,138.70 
Attendance 821 

 

August Faith Direct Total 
Offertory $45,911 
Poor Box $3,205 

 

Month of August Totals 
Offertory $19,130 

B & M (HVAC) $26,592 
Poor Box $1,339.29 Hawaii Relief $2,138.70 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
FAITH DIRECT QR CODE 

PLEASE GIVE NOW 

 
 
 
 

 
HOLY FAMILY’S 11TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
AND FUNDRAISER DINNER WITH SILENT AUCTION 

 

Date:  Monday, September 25, 2023   

Time:  Registration 7:45am/Tee Time 9:00am   

Place:  Renditions Golf Club, Davidsonville, MD   

Price:  $150 per player 

Visit our website for more information  

and to register. 
 
Questions? Please contact Chris Jedry at 443-474-8395 
or email Jeds527@gmail.com.  

 
 
 
 
 

NEW MINISTRY  
FAMILY ADORATION HOUR 

We have one hour reserved for family Adoration one 
Sunday a month from 10am-11am.  

Come for 15 minutes or all 60 with your children.  
 

Please email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org if you 
and your family are interested in participating  

in this new ministry at Holy Family.  
Visit the Homepage of our website and in the “search” 

bar type in Family Adoration Hour to learn more. 

OLPH FOOD PANTRY NEEDS: 
Canned Soups (every size), canned/
packaged tuna fish (large or small), canned 
pasta (like Chef-Boy-Ardee), sleeved 
crackers (saltine or Ritz), cereal, canned 
meats or stews, small Jars of peanut butter 
and jelly, canned beans (15 oz, white, kidney, 
pinto, etc.) and snacks for the kids. Please 

leave pantry donations in the blue grocery carts outside the 
Church or in the Narthex. Please check expirations dates, we 
cannot accept expired foods and lightly bag donations for 
easier deliver to the pantry. 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED: 
Monday, September 4th in 
observance of Labor Day and will 
reopen Tuesday, September 5th at 
8:30am. We will be having Daily 
Mass in the Chapel at 9am. 

mailto:office@hfccmail.org


THE 22ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays 
after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering 
Space! Join us for cards and games (to be 
selected weekly).  Email Cyndi at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish 
Office during business hours. 

HOLY HOUR: Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament, rosary, Thursdays from 7pm-8pm 
in the Chapel with and contemplation prayer 
Lectio Divina. We are on Summer break and 
will resume on September 7, 2023.  

PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in 
the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm in the Church 
during confessions (not Aug. 30th) or 4:30pm 
Saturdays before the 5pm Mass in Unity Hall. 

HOLY FAMILY NURSERY will be closed 
September 17th-October 29th. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:  
No Confessions at 5pm on Wednesday 
August 30th. There will be Confessions 
on Saturday, September 2nd at 3:30pm in 
the Reconciliation Room in the Church. 

CARING FOR CREATION: I have always thought we should 
share our stuff that we no longer need. Some of us take it to 
Goodwill or other Thrift shops. Some even sell their stuff on the 
internet.  All of these are great choices.  Last month I had the 
overwhelming desire to clean out the basement. The first 
question I asked was, “have I used this thing in a couple 
years?” The second thing I asked was “does it bring me 
joy?”  Finally, the most important question, “Mary Ann can I get 
get rid of this?” My choice for passing on some of my stuff was 
Facebook’s “Buy Nothing” site. In our case we signed up for the 
Riva/Davidsonville group. When I posted pictures one at a time, 
our neighbors let me know they could use it. Placing the item on 
the front porch or at the curb it was gone in a few hours.   It really 
felt great that someone local wanted and could reuse something I 
no longer needed. It was not about money.  It is more important 
that it was not thrown away. Last week, I decided we could use a 
bedside table with a drawer. Yup, three hours later we had just 
what we wanted for free and a five minute drive from home. 
Reduce, Reuse, Recycle.  
    Chris Gordon - OFS  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NORA’S KNAPSACKS: “For I was 

hungry and you gave me something to 

eat, I was thirsty and you gave me 

something to drink…” We have filled 

bags available in the Upper Gallery 

every day of the week for anyone who wishes to participate. 

Keep one in your car.  When you see someone who is in need 

(when you are stopped at a traffic light, walking in a parking lot, 

in your daily travels) give them a bag.  Any questions please 

contact familyministry@hfccmail.org.  

FLOWER MEMORIALS:  To honor a 
loved one, living or deceased, in 
thanksgiving for blessings bestowed or for 
a special intention.  You are invited to offer 
a gift of flowers to adorn the sanctuary by 
the Tabernacle, the Blessed Mother, the 
Divine Mercy, or the Holy Family Statues 
by calling the parish office for available 

dates. Flower selections will be based on cost and 
availability. Minimum donation: Tabernacle: $80; Statues: 
$30. 

MAKING MUSIC, PRAYING 
TWICE:  A MUSIC PROGRAM FOR 

PRESCHOOL AGE CHILDREN. Our first 
class is Wednesday, September 20th 

from 10am-Noon and runs through May. 

Visit the 
“Homepage” 
on the Holy 

Family website 
and click on 
“Upcoming 

Events at Holy 
Family,” and 

scroll down to 
the Wellspring 
Life Ministry 

Icon for 
details. 

BE SURE AND 
STOP BY.  

IT’S WINE AND 
CHEESE 

SATURDAY  
AND COFFEE 
AND DONUT 

SUNDAY! 

BABY ITEMS FOR MARY’S CENTER: 
Just a reminder that Respect Life is 
collecting donated baby items in the 
Baby Cradle in the hallway between the 
Narthex and Unity Hall. Donated items 
are being taken to Mary’s Center at 
their location in Glen Burnie. The flyer 

on the cradle has center hours and material items 
accepted.  Mary’s Center is currently in great need of the 
following items for layettes: baby towels and wash clothes and 
summer clothes from newborn to 4 years. Thank you for your 
continued support! 

mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org


September 3, 2023 

QUESTION: Who is the Patron Saint of 

schools? 

Answer to the question about St. Peter’s 
as a cathedral?  Contrary to popular 
misconception, St. Peter’s is not a 

cathedral because it is not the seat (cathedra) of a bishop.  
The Cathedral of the pope as Bishop of Rome is at Saint 
John Lateran. St. Peter’s was completed in 1615 and 
named a basilica in 1626.   

DEACON DOUG’S Q & A YEAR OF THE PARISH EUCHARISTIC 
RENEWAL: Jesus asks Peter, “Who do 
you say that I am?” Peter answers, “You 
are the Messiah, the Son of the living 
God.” How interesting that Jesus tells 
Peter that “flesh and blood has not 

revealed this to you, but my heavenly Father.” The expression 
“flesh and blood” connotes “human beings,” especially in their 
weakness. When we receive the Eucharist, we receive the body 
and blood of Jesus.  He is present to us in both his humanity and 
divinity. How will we embrace the life Jesus calls us to? We can 
take up our cross and follow Him, as we are strengthened 
through the Eucharist. 

Ponder in Prayer 

Jesus said to them, “I am the bread of life; whoever comes to me 
will never hunger, and whoever believes in me will never thirst.” – 
John 6:35 

 Visit https://www.eucharisticrevival.org. 

 

HVAC FUNDRAISER RAFFLE - ONLY 
A FEW TICKETS LEFT!!: Knights of 
Columbus Council 8251 HVAC 
Fundraiser Raffle tickets still on sale 
while they last! 1st prize $2500, 2nd prize 
$1000, and 3rd prize $500. Only selling 
100 tickets; price is $100 per ticket (cash, 

check made out to KofC Council 8251, or Venmo to 
@Knights-ColumbusSouthCounty).  Net proceeds go 
to the Parish HVAC fund.  Winners chosen Sunday 
September 10th - need not be present to win!  Tickets 
available by calling 443-454-3805, by e-mail to 
koc8251@gmail.com, or at the Ministry Fair on Sunday,  
September 10th (if not sold out).  HVAC depends on us - 
let's have fun helping to pay for it!  

 
JOIN US 
next 

SATURDAY, 
SEPT. 9, 
lower 
level 

JOIN US 
AFTER ALL 

THE MASSES 
next 

SUNDAY, 
SEPT. 10, 

lower 
level 

SEW TIME: Our next monthly meeting is 
on Tuesday, September 19th at 6:30pm 
in HF Classrooms 12 & 13 (new members 
welcome and no sewing experience 
needed).  We will be working on 
community projects and items for our 
holiday sale (Nov. 18-19, 2023).  We have 

walker totes available for anyone in need. For more 
information please contact Barbara Harmel 
at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines 
at hinesjp@verizon.net.  

MEN'S GROUPS: Fraternity, discussion 
and faith.  For more information and to 
find a time that works for you visit the 
Homepage on our website 
www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to 
the icon “Connect & Serve. 

FALL ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAMS: Sign-ups have begun! 
These exciting programs include 
inspiring studies on the Faith, the new 
Women's Ministry, and the 
contemporary program for men called 
"That Man is You." For more 
information, please visit the website 
https://www.holyfamilychurch.com/

adult-faith-studies.html or email Margaret Wood at 
margaret.wood@hfccmail.org.  

https://www.eucharisticrevival.org
mailto:koc8251@gmail.com
mailto:barbara.harmel@gmail.com
mailto:hinesjp@verizon.net


The 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

MASS GREETERS!! YOU AND YOUR FAMILY OR YOU AND 
YOUR FRIENDS (also family)!  Be the "greeters" at the front 
doors of Holy Family Catholic Church before and at the end of 
weekend Masses. This is a wonderful way to help out at the 
Church and to be part of it's loving community.  Sign up on the 
Homepage of our website today! Thank you! 

New yearly MASS SCHEDULE  
  

 Saturday Vigil Mass: 5pm, 
Church 

  Sunday 8:30am  
& 10:30am (livestreamed)  

Masses, Church 
 

Please make note: If mass is being 
held in Unity Hall or Daily Mass in the chapel it 

will not be livestreamed. 

SCHOOL OF THE 
INCARNATION, our regional 
Catholic School, has limited 
openings for grades PreK4-
7th.  Call for availability in 
other grades  to 410-519-

2285. It's not to late to apply.  We are currently enrolling for the 
2023-2024 school year.  

THE RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE is 
accepting registrations for Faith Formation 
classes for the 2023-2024 school year for 
PreK through 8th Grade. To register, visit           
https://www.holyfamilychurch.com/
childrens-faith-formation.html. 

 
Our weekly, in-person classes will begin on 

September 24/25,2023.  
 

Classes will be offered during two sessions on Sunday mornings 
and one session on Monday afternoons. 

 Session 1: Sunday 9am-10am PreK-8 

 Session 2: Sunday 10:30am-11:30am PreK-8 

 Session 3: Monday 4:45pm-5:45pm K-8 
 
Contact Dodie Seppi at dre@hfccmail.org for more information.  

CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION 
2023-2024 is now open! To enter the 
Confirmation program here at Holy 
Family, the candidate should be in at 
least 9th grade and have been in Faith 
Formation or attended a Catholic 
school program in the previous year.  
To register visit the Homepage of our 
website and click on the Sacrament 
tab. For additional information, contact 
Fr. Mike. 

Registration opened August 15, 2023.  
Register early and get a discount code!  

RELIGIOUS ED VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED, but first, you need to register 
in www.VIRTUSOnline.org and agree 
to a background check, provide 3 
references, and complete an on-line 

training.  To complete this process, you must use a tablet 
or computer, NOT a smartphone.  If you already have an 
account in VIRTUS Online, please check your account 
and make any updates.  Some may have received a 
notice to complete an assigned training. 

mailto:dre@hfccmail.org
http://www.VIRTUSOnline.org

